
 

Our Ref.  MMc /JMc          7th March 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

School Inspection Report update 

Following a school inspection visit on 21st January, the final report was received by school this week. A copy of the 
final report is attached to this letter and has been posted on the school website.  I want to thank all the staff, pupils, 
governors and parents for their support over the last 22 months following the 2023 inspection visit. Greenbank 
School has always been an excellent school, with a proven track record for supporting pupils, gaining ambitious 
outcomes that set young people up for the next stages of their lives, where they continue to build on their success at 
school. The report includes how much pupils contribute to the success of school and I am ambitious for this journey 
to continue. 

Yesterday school held its annual World Book Day. Staff and pupils had the opportunity to dress as their favourite 
book character. Pupils voted for their peers and staff voted for their colleagues for ‘The best costume’. Everyone 
who took part should be proud of themselves and their efforts in taking part in this event. Pupil winners received a 
book token prize.  Congratulations to Mr Kenney – who, as Beetlejuice, won the staff competition. 

Family Liaison Advisor events   

• Parents, carers (and pet dogs) are invited to join Kate (our family liaison advisor) at Delamere Forest on 
Tuesday 18th March for a Park, Stride, Chat morning. Meet by the café next to the main car park at 10:00am. 

• Family Fun Night is due to be held at school on Thursday 20th March, 6:00-8:00pm. Kate will send a letter and 
booking form out on Monday 10th March. 

School Attendance 

Regular attendance at school is proven to support the learning and progress children make. It also supports wider 
holistic development that increases a child’s life chances and opportunities. As an ambitious school our attendance 
target for pupils is 96%. The current attendance figure for school from September is 92.9% (the National Average is 
83.1%). Whilst we are significantly above the National Average, there is still more work to do to get to our target. 
Parents can check their child’s attendance pattern by logging on to ‘Arbor’. If you wish to discuss your child’s 
attendance, please, in the first instance, make contact with your child’s tutor. We are here to support any concerns 
you may have. 

Have an enjoyable weekend. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr McCann 


